
1410 N Hilton Street 

Boise, ID 83706 • (208) 373-0502 

Brad Little, Governor 

Jess Byrne, Director 

June 23, 2025 

State Board of Examiners 
Attention:  Brandon D. Woolf, Secretary 
PO Box 83720 Statehouse 
Boise, Idaho 83720 

Dear Mr. Woolf: 

In accordance with House Bill 455 – Section 4, First Regular Session of the 68th Idaho 
Legislature, it is requested that $10,000,000 be transferred from the State General Fund to the 
Department of Environmental Quality Water Pollution Control Fund #20000 during the first 
quarter of Fiscal Year 2026 as follows: 

First Quarter FY26 $   10,000,000.00 
Total $   10,000,000.00 

For planning purposes, it is expected that transfers from the General Fund to the Department of 
Environmental Quality Fund Water Pollution Control Fund during Fiscal Year 2026 will be as 
follows: 

First Quarter FY26 $   10,000,000.00 
Total  $   10,000,000.00 

Sincerely, 

Jess Byrne 
Director 


